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Perspectives from 
our Multicultural 
Community on End of  
Life Care

The audience appreciated hearing from such a diverse 
range of speakers and were grateful for the courage of 
the community members to share their personal stories 
and cultural beliefs. Members of the audience were 
surprised to see how aligned the different religious and 
cultural beliefs were.  They found more similarities than 
differences among the talks, including the involvement 
of family and the belief that the soul never dies.  Most 
importantly, they learned that there is diversity within 
every cultural and religious group, so don’t assume—
ASK!  
 “It says a lot about our community that there is such a 
great interest amongst us to learn about our neighbours 
from other cultures,” says Clarice.  There was a full room 
with about 50 attendees from a diverse background 
including nurses, social workers, counsellors, support 
workers and funeral attendants.  As with last year’s 
multicultural seminar, there was an overwhelming 
amount of positive feedback and requests for more. 

“I love that we are learning from our community 
and not from a so-called expert from overseas 
who does not live here”, feedback from an 
audience member.” 

On 17 June, our education coordinator, Clarice 
Alderdice, facilitated an event that gave people an 
opportunity to hear from individuals that live and work 
in our community about their different cultures and 
faiths.  Participants gained a deeper understanding of 
what is important to patients and families from different 
cultures and faiths as they near end of life.
Ann McGuire (Maori), Mele Veituna (Tongan), Monsignor 
Frank Eggleton (Catholic), Muhammad Dean (Islam), 
Surinderpal Sran (Sikh), and Kathleen Labrado (Filipino) 
spoke from the heart about their personal experiences.  
They shared important information for both healthcare 
professionals and lay people/whanau about what to 
keep in mind while providing end-of-life care to people 
of different cultures and faiths.
The seminar aimed to increase people’s cultural 
awareness of the different customs and beliefs they 
may encounter. “We know we cannot assume that 
what we learn today about Catholics, for example, will 
apply to every Catholic. The goal is to increase your 
confidence to explore the cultural and religious beliefs 
of those you work with and to find out what would be 
helpful to them as an individual,” said Clarice. 

Back left to right, Clarice Alderdice, Mele Veituna, Muhammad Dean, 
Monsignor Frank Eggleton, front left to right, Ann McGuire and Kathleen 
Labrado

Volunteer week afternoon tea

Celebrating our Volunteers
National Volunteer Week celebrates the collective 
contribution of the 1.2 million volunteers who 
enrich Aotearoa, New Zealand. This year the 
celebrations were held from June 16th-22nd with 
the theme of “Whiria te tangata- weaving the 
people together”. 

Hospice Tairawhiti are fortunate to have dynamic, 
diverse  and dedicated   volunteers who  as part of our 
team,  have a pivotal role in the operations of Hospice 
Tairawhiti.  During the week we came together over 
afternoon tea to enjoy each other’s friendship and 
teamwork. We also had nine of our Youth Ambassadors 
nominated and presented with awards at the 2019 
Youth Awards.  

Thank you to our volunteers. We’re so grateful to all of 
you, for the valuable contributions you make to the 
community.  
We couldn’t do what we do without you.  

Celebrating our Youth Ambassadors at the Youth Awards






